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Item No.  18.2               
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

 Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

x Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  May 21, 2019 

Subject: Improved Visibility for Crosswalk Signage 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
 
That Halifax Regional Council request the Mayor send a letter to the Nova Scotia Department of 
Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal expressing a desire to amend the regulations under 
the Motor Vehicle Act (MVA) to add fluorescent yellow-green as a background colour for 
crosswalk signage to improve visibility and pedestrian safety. 

Reason:  
 
The regulations for crosswalk signage as outlined in the Nova Scotia Motor Vehicle Act (Section 88) 
currently allow for a white background colour, except for in school zones, where fluorescent yellow 
green signs are permitted. The addition of a fluorescent yellow-green background colour for all 
crosswalk signage will assist in improving overall visibility and enhance pedestrian safety in 
crosswalks.  

Outcome Sought:  
 
To request an amendment to the regulations of the Nova Scotia MVA to allow for the addition 
fluorescent yellow-green as a background colour for all crosswalk signage to improve visibility and 
pedestrian safety. 
 
 

Councillor Nicoll 
 

District 4 

 


